Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes for December 6, 2006

I. Attendance: Compte, Rao, Lindberg, Seto, Graham, Leake, Bakewell-Sachs, Hydro, Dacosta, Watson-Cotton, D’Addona
II. Approval of minutes from November 15, 2006

The minutes were accepted pending the following amendment:

· The minutes need to indicate that GPC needs to reach a decision on a preferred submission deadline for courses and the schedule of meetings. While a discussion of establishing the schedule has taken place, a decision is yet to be made.

III. Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies Report

Susan Hydro reported that as of this date, 399 applications had been received. It was expected that this number would go up. Non-matriculation applicants had to submit paper applications because of electronic problems. 

Information for the brochures for various graduate programs has been received. Susan Hydro stated that the brochures were expected to be ready by the end of January.

IV. Graduate Dean’s Report

Dean Sach’s reported that the course and program approval formats have been forwarded to Dean Behre and Dean Albertine.

V. New business

The existing graduate complaint appeals procedure was reviewed again. The current document recommends that both parties be present in the same room and ask questions of each other. It was suggested that this procedure be modified for the upcoming appeals. The suggested modifications are as below:

· Both parties should submit their complaint and supporting documents within 5 days of the hearing. No additional materials will be allowed 48 hours before the hearing.

· The documentation should present complete testimony. Everything should be presented in writing.

· Each party should be called in separately and should have a chance to elaborate on their written testimony and answer questions from the committee members.

· A record of the sequence of events should be presented

It was agreed that these modifications would be examined again after the conclusion of the upcoming appeals.

Dean Behre, the co-chair of the Graduate Study group, along with Shri Rao and Dean Bakewel-Sachs were present at GPC on December 6, 2006, in order to solicit testimony from GPC. Dean Behre initiated the discussion with the question: What is the role of graduate studies in education given our mission statement?

Following were the themes that emerged in this testimony along with the comments and responses brought up by GPC members.

· Status of Graduate Studies on campus and availability of resources

Leake expressed ongoing concerns regarding the status of graduate studies on campus. Graduate studies tend to be valued only in terms of the dollars that they can generate. The potential of the graduate student population has not been maximized. Graduate students do not feel an affinity to the institution. We have missed on opportunities to build on what this population brings. Rao stated that availability of resources is critical. For example, we have students who are ESL learners who would be successful if provided the right supports.

· Graduate programs provide an opportunity to build crucial ties with the community

Compte stated that graduate programs offer us an opportunity to reach out to a population that we did not have contact with. Graduate programs could offer that crucial tie to the community. Compte also expressed concerns at the separation between undergraduate and graduate programs and the place of graduate programs in an undergraduate institution.

Seto also stated that graduate programs play a crucial role in reaching out to the community. The graduate programs benefit from working with students who already have strong connections to the community. Counselors in both communities and schools are an important segment of the leadership who help individuals/students succeed.

· Need for the TCNJ’s mission statement to address graduate studies more explicitly

Lindberg stated that the mission statement does not address graduate studies. The mission statement needs to be enlarged and looked at. We have graduate students who are in powerful positions and this adds to the reputation of the college.

· Graduate studies and the potential to stimulate and attract new faculty members

It was also stated that graduate programs could stimulate faculty and attract faculty. We sell ourselves short by saying we are only an undergraduate institution. Leake mentioned that we are doing a disservice to the undergraduate programs by not providing the link to the next program.

It was also mentioned that graduate programs could serve as a ground to mentor future adjunct faculty members.  Graham stated that the Master’s program in English served a diverse population of students, some of whom want to go to a doctoral program and others who desire to work for major corporations. A Master’s degree in English could help procure a job in a community college. It was also stated that having strong graduate programs also attracts many of our alumni.

· What do we mean by “targeted” programs? What should be the scope of graduate programs?

Dean Behre mentioned that one of the differences between a graduate and an undergraduate program is the scope because of geographical reasons. He suggested that graduate programs have to be much more concentrated or focused rather than reaching out to a larger circle.  A discussion on the definition of “targeted” programs ensued and Dean Behre asked for definitions of a targeted program. In response Lindberg stated that targeted programs are programs that meet needs. Each program has to meet the need of the state or the community. Dean Behre also asked if we should serve students who are already teachers and want to study teaching. Lindberg stated that even though they may be a minority, they have struggles. They should not be cut off. While the entry requirements are important, we also need to look at exit requirements. Dean Behre asked if some programs should be offered off campus-for example, Trenton. Lindberg stated that we should focus on integrating programs within the TCNJ campus.

Respectfully Submitted,

Shri Rao

